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Dear Parent/Carers,                                                                                    26th April 2019
We just wanted to write to let you know the arrangements for SAT’s in Y2 for this year.  During the month of May the children will be taking part in a range of activities to support our teacher assessments.  They will take place in small groups working alongside the class teacher.  To the children this will not seem unusual.  We have not mentioned to the children that they are taking tests but they do know that we are working on activities so that we can see how they are getting on with their learning.  
Here is a brief explanation of the different papers the children will experience.  The children will take part in two Maths papers one is a calculation paper which is basically lots of different number sentences covering addition, subtraction, multiplication and division as well as fractions of numbers ½, ¼ and 1/3’s.  The second paper is called ‘Reasoning’ and has a variety of different questions that are put into a context, the questions are generally very visual and linked to real life.  The children will also take part in two reading papers.  All children will have a go at the first paper and we will make the decision whether your child will progress onto the second one.  
We assess writing throughout the term and make our decisions based on lots of different pieces rather than a one off.  Our final teacher assessments are finalised at the end of June.
At the end of the year with your child’s class report you will receive a sheet that will outline whether your child is working at the expected level for Reading, Writing and Maths.
Remember these papers are part of our teacher assessment not the only factor.  We know your children really well and will always try to make this time as stress free as possible. We have also included some guidance on how you can help and support your child over the next couple of months.
Many thanks for your continued help and support, if you have any concerns please let one of us know.
The Y2 Team
How can I help my child?
· Continue to practise reading together. Little and often is always the most effective way.

· If your child does some writing at home remind them to write with the correct letter formation and joined (if they are able).

· Revisit the key spelling words that are on the website in our class pages.  Encourage your child to find the word and copy it when they are writing.

· Encourage your child to show you how they are working out maths questions. A visual image of what they are trying to solve really helps.
· Continue with your child’s outside school activities, have fun, be silly and laugh lots.

